UK ACTION ON FIXED MOBILE INTERCONNECTION CHARGES  

1. In 1996-7, OFTEL investigated the prices of calls to mobile phones. This was in response to concern expressed by consumers who considered such prices unduly high. OFTEL was concerned that mobile operators, in common with other network operators, were able to set charges for call termination without  significant competitive pressure. OFTEL was also concerned at the level of the mark-up that BT, the incumbent operator, added in setting the retail prices. 

2. At the end of the investigation, the Director General concluded that the price of calls to mobiles was too high in relation to cost both in respect of the mobile termination charges and BT's retention. OFTEL recognised that the potential loss of revenues for the mobile operators from reduced termination charges was substantial and was concerned that there should be a full consideration of the wider public interest issues. The Director General therefore referred the matter to the Competition Commission (CC). 

3. The CC reported the results of their inquiry in December 1998. The Competition Commission concluded that :

· there was insufficient competitive pressure to constrain mobile termination charges and that this was likely to be the case until at least 2002;  

· the prevailing charges were substantially in excess of the costs of an efficient operator with 25% share of the market; and 

· the level of charges acted against the public interest. 

4. In March 1999, the Director General modified the licences of BTCellnet and Vodafone to reduce their weighted average termination charges for 1999/200 to a ceiling of 11.7 pence per minute and to provide for further reductions to that ceiling of  RPI-9 for each of the years 2000/2001 and 2001/2002. The Director General also imposed a price control on BT's retention of RPI-7 until 2002. Since the imposition of these controls, the prices of calling BTCellnet and Vodafone have already fallen by approximately 33% and will save UK consumers in excess of £1billion over the three year period of the controls.

5. OFTEL is now reviewing the need for further price control when the current controls expire. The review is considering the competitive conditions in the market in 2002 taking into account market developments such as the substantial market growth, the emergence of new services such as Short Message Services (SMS) and  mobile internet/ e-mail services and the planned introduction of broadband (third generation) mobile services in 2002. 

6. OFTEL is currently working with the industry to examine market definition, competitive and costing issues and will consult on these issues with other interested parties shortly. As part of the work on costs, OFTEL is proposing to develop a bottom-up LRIC model of mobile network costs building on earlier work completed in 1998.  
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